
THE AMERICAN LEGION 

ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE 

DECEMBER 3, 2024 

  
Commander Dan Jaeger called the meeting to order with 11 members present (Dean 
Mann, Les Schulz, Chris Thies, Dave Bloomfield, Gene Barg, Stan Stenwall, Butch 
Edwards, Bud Neel, Dan Jaeger, Brian Greunke and Mark Bloomfield) and led the 
members in the salute to the flag.  Les Schulz offered prayer.  A moment of silence was 
observed for the POW/MIA.  Cmdr. Jaeger led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance 
and the Legion Preamble. 
  
Bud Neel read the minutes of the November meeting.  Minutes approved as read. 
  
Dean Mann offered the treasurer’s report as of October 31, 2024.   Brian Greunke 
moved to approve the report, Dave Bloomfield second, motion passed. 
  
Committee reports: 
--Sunday, December 22 Pancake/Omelet feed is 10am to 1pm. Cmdr. Jaeger ordered 
40# of sausage from the locker and Sandra ordered the eggs.  Gene Barg has bill for the 
French Toast (Sam Barg picked up).  Sandra has fliers and we need more copies.  Cmdr. 
Jaeger will talk to the city about sign board advertising.  Fry sausage at 6am on the 22nd. 
--Discussion about medical equipment.  The wheel chair is going away.  We need to 
decide about the one (1) walker and several crutches.  Everyone needs to check to see 
if churches or anyone other businesses need them. 
  
Sick Call:  NONE 
  
Old Business: 
--The Static Display paperwork was provided from the U.S. Army for signature.  If is done 
on-line, no notary is needed.  Bud will complete the form on-line. 
  
New business: 
--Discussion about soup lunch on January 26.  Les Schulz moved to host the Soup 
lunch on Sunday, January 26, 10am to 1pm, motion passed.  Need to ask the 
Auxiliary for desserts. 
--January 17-19 is the Department Mid-year Conference at the Divots Center in 
Norfolk.  Registration is $10.00 if you attend.  Saturday evening at 6 pm is the Oratorical 
Contest.   



--At the Veterans Day program, there were seven (7) Quilts of Valor presented (added 
Mike Jeffery and Ron Cautrell) and afterwards, the Winside Seniors provided soup at the 
Legion Hall. 
--There is a former Marine living at Craig Evans place.  Last name is Forsyeth. 
  
Les Schulz offered benediction 
Next meeting is January 7, 2025 
Cmdr. Jaeger closed the meeting.   
 


